MINUTES OF MEETING
TECHE-VERMILION FRESH WATER DISTRICT

APRIL 28, 2014


The Board of Commissioners met on the above date at the Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District office located at 315 South College, Suite 110, Lafayette, LA  70503.  Mr. Ed Sonnier, Chairman, called the regular monthly meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Members present were:  Mr. Ed Sonnier, 

Mr. Tommy Thibodeaux, Mr. Mike Detraz, Mr. Donald Segura and 

Mr. Bradley Grimmett.  In addition present were:  Mr. Don Kelley, 

Mr. Alex Lopresto, Mr. Les Waguespack, Ms. Jody White, Mr. Mel Guidry,

Mr. Michael Faherty, Mr. Donald Sagrera and Ms. Sue Bergeron.


At this time the Chairman called for any public comment.


There was no public comment.


Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the minutes of the previous meeting of March 24, 2014 were accepted and approved.  Motion carried.


Under old business the Senate Concurrent Resolution 39 involving CPRA, DOTD and all flood control or protection districts in Louisiana has screened Teche-Vermilion Fresh Water District out of the study at this point of the phase.


Senate Bill 452 supported by Bayou Lafourche Fresh Water District has pulled the Bill for the 2014 Regular Session.  Upon motion by Mr. Detraz and seconded by Mr. Segura, the Board rescinds our Resolution No. 7 from being sent to the Representatives.  Motion carried.

Mr. Les Waguespack stated the Siphon project is on track and moving forward.


Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the Board accepted the Regions Bank Investment Report and approved a new Trust Cash Sweep Account, with 10 basis points which is a liquid account for cash needed for future projects.  Motion carried.


A Review of the Personnel Policy will be deferred to next months meeting.
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Quality Painting is getting ready to start painting the Crane at the Pump Station.

Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the Board approved to hiring Berard & Habetz, Engineers for day to day inspection of the Loreauville Project.  Motion carried.


Permit application has been started for the future Dredging of the Inlet Channel which permit is good for up to 5 years.


Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Detraz, the Board recommended advertising for public hearing to consider a roll up from 1.46 mills to l.5 mills for the adoption of the 2014 millage.  Motion carried.


The discussion of the office building at the Pump station to either remodel or build new building will be deferred until later.


Upon motion by Mr. Detraz and seconded by Mr. Thibodeaux, the board accepted sponsorship for Bayou Vermilion Preservation Association.  Motion carried.

The District pumped 7 days in March and 6,344,500,000 gallons of water to date.


Upon motion by Mr. Segura and seconded by Mr. Detraz,  the financial statements and 1st Quarter Budget Comparisons for the period ended March 31, 2014 were accepted and approved.  Motion carried.


Upon motion by Mr. Thibodeaux and seconded by Mr. Detraz, no further business was brought forth, therefore, the meeting adjourned.

____________________________               ___________________________


CHAIRMAN



SECRETARY-TREASURER

